ADVANCE \y108

10 July 2007
The Honorable Chuck Hagel
United States Senate

248 Russell Office Building

Washington, D.C. 20510

Fax: 202-224-5213
Dear Senator Hagel:
The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) strongly supports your pending amendment to the FY 2008 Defense Authorization bill (S. 1547) to require pay raises in FY 2009-FY 2012 to be at least 0.5 percent above the Employment Cost Index (ECI). FRA is a long time supporter of this formula for increasing active duty pay in order to close the four (4%) percent pay gap between military and civilian pay levels. In addition, last year’s pay increase (2.2%) was the smallest increase since 1994.
The statutory requirement to peg annual active duty pay adjustments at 0.5 percent above the Employment Cost Index (ECI) expired in FY 2006. Because of this law and other considerations, Congress has improved compensation that, in turn, enhanced the recruitment and retention of quality personnel in an all-volunteer environment.

The Association appreciates your sponsorship of this amendment to S. 1547, and stands ready to assist in advancing this legislation. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Secretary
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